מדינת ישראל משרד החינוד

סוג הבחינה: א. בגרות לבתי ספר על־יסודיים

ב. בגרות לנבחני משנה

ג. בגרות לנבחנים אקסטרניים

מועד הבחינה: תש״ע, **מועד ב** מספר השאלוו: 404 .016105

אנגלית

שאלון די

(MODULE D)

גרסה בי

הוראות לנבחן

<u>משך הבחינה</u>: שעה ורבע

.N

מבנה השאלון ומפתח ההערכה: בשאלון זה שני פרקים.

פרק ראשון – הבנת הנקרא – 70 נקודות

פרק־שני — משימת כתיבה — <u>30 נקודות</u> סהייכ — 100 נקודות

<u>חומר עזר מותר בשימוש:</u> מילון אוקספורד אנגלי-אנגלי-עברי

۱۲: قاموس " هاراب " إنجليزي - إنجليزي - ع

(מילון הראפס אנגלי-אנגלי-ערבי)

(מילון לונגמן לאנגלית מודרנית)

۱۱: معجم "لونجمان" للإنجليزية الحديثة

נבחן ייעולה חדשיי רשאי להשתמש <u>גם</u> במילון דו־לשוני: אנגלי-שפת־אמו ½ שפת־אמו-אנגלי.

<u>הוראות מיוחדות:</u>

- (1) עליך לכתוב את כל תשובותיך בגוף השאלון (במקומות המיועדים לכדֶ).
- כתוב את כל תשובותיך ב<u>אנגלית</u> וב<u>עט בלבד. אסור</u> להשתמש בטיפקס.
 - (3) בתום הבחינה החזר את השאלון למשגיח.

ההנחיות בשאלון זה מנוסחות בלשון זכר ומכוונות לנבחנות ולנבחנים כאחד.

בהצלחה!

/המשך מעבר לדף/

PART I: ACCESS TO INFORMATION FROM WRITTEN TEXTS (70 points) Read the text below and then answer questions 1-7.

JANE'S JOURNEY

Half a century after she began studying chimpanzees in Africa, Jane Goodall is back home in England. But this doesn't mean that the famous zoologist is living a quiet life. On the contrary. Now 76 years old, Goodall spends her days travelling all over the world, trying to convince people to become environmental activists.

As a child Goodall loved animals and always dreamt of living in a faraway land, observing wild animals and learning about their behaviour. Then, in her early twenties, she took a boat to Africa, planning to stay with a friend for a few months. While she was there she met the world-famous naturalist Louis Leakey. Impressed by her enthusiasm and intelligence, Leakey offered Goodall a job observing chimpanzees in their natural surroundings. "I couldn't believe my luck," she says. "It was such a wonderful opportunity." She happily accepted Leakey's offer, and ended up staying in Africa for almost 40 years.

In 1986 Goodall's life completely changed direction. While attending a conference, she learned about the extent of the ecological crisis threatening the planet. "When I realized how serious the situation was, I felt I had to do something," she says. "But I knew even then that there is no use fighting to save the environment if the next generation doesn't carry on the struggle." So in 1991 Goodall started an organization which is dedicated to getting youngsters involved in local conservation projects. Thanks to her tireless efforts, it now has tens of thousands of members in over 100 countries worldwide.

This year marks fifty years since Goodall began her scientific work. In honour of the occasion, a major TV series has been made about her achievements, and a film about her life will be shown in cinemas around the world. Its title, *Jane's Journey*, perfectly sums up the story of this remarkable woman.

(Adapted from "Jane Goodall: 'My job is to give people hope'," The Guardian, January 13, 2010)

QUESTIONS	(70 points)
OCTOTION) TO DOMIS

Answer questions 1-7 in Engl	ish, according to the	text. In question	s 1, 3 and 6,
circle the number of the correct	t answer. In the other	r auestions, follov	v the instructions.

1.	What	are we told about Goodall in lines 1-4?		
	(i)	What she is studying now.		-
	(ii)	Why she travels a lot.		
	(iii)	Why she returned to England.		
	(iv)	Which environmental projects she started.		
			5 5 2	(8 points)
2.	What	t do we learn about Goodall from lines 5-12?		
	PUT	A $$ BY THE <u>TWO</u> CORRECT ANSWERS.	20 m	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	<i>.</i>	i) How she first met her friend.		
		ii) Why she wanted to meet Leakey.		
		iii) Why she needed a job.		
. (· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	iv) What Leakey thought of her.	4	
		v) How she helped chimpanzees.		**************************************
		vi) Why she stayed in Africa.		,
				$(2\times8=16 \text{ points})$
3.	Acco	ording to lines 13-20, what change took place in Go	oodall's life?);
	(i)	She began working as a zoologist.	-x **	
	(ii)	She became famous.		
	(iii)	She became an environmental activist.		
	(iv)	She started going to conferences.	e de la companya de l	
				(8 points)
1	Whic	ch TWO of Goodall's activities help the environm	ent? Take v	our anewere
T: -		two different paragraphs.	ient. Take y	our answers
NT 1		two different paragrapus.		- -
	(1)			
	(2)			
	-1			$(2\times7=14 \text{ points})$
				/המשך בעמוד 4/

5.	Wha	What is the serious situation referred to in line 15? ANSWER:				
	ANS					
	- ,					(7 points)
6.	Fron	n lines 21-24 we can understand th	at the writ	er of the	text (–).	
	(i)	works with Goodall				
	(ii)	met Goodall 50 years ago				
*	(iii)	made a film about Goodall				
	(iv)	admires Goodall	•			
						(8 points)
7.	In lir	nes 5-6 the writer mentions Gooda	ll's childho	od drean	n. Give <u>Ol</u>	NE fact from
	the to	ext that shows how this dream carr	ne true.			-
	ANS	WER:				
	12.0					(9 points)
					18.4	*

PART II: WRITTEN PRESENTATION (30 points)

Write 100-120 words in English on the following topic.

8. You have recently made a new friend. Write a letter to another friend who lives abroad, telling him or her about this new friend.

You may write about some or all of the following points:

- * Who the new friend is.
- * Where and when you met this friend.
- * Why you like this friend.
- * How you became friends.

בהצלחה!

Use this page and the next (nos. 5-6) for writing a rough draft.

= 110 11, 101, 101, 101, 101, 101, 101,	· .
Write your <u>final</u> version here:	
	•
	and the second second
	t ex
	Section 1

בהצלחה!

זכות היוצרים שמורה למדינת ישראל אין להעתיק או לפרסם אלא ברשות משרד החינוך